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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of

North Plainfield, NJ held on Monday, 13 April 2015.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, April 13, 2015 at 7:33 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.

PRESENT:


Council Members:
Everett Merrill




Keiona R. Miller   
Frank Righetti

Wendy Schaefer

Douglas M. Singleterry 

Frank “Skip” Stabile 
Lawrence La Ronde, Council President 


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 
Patrick DeBlasio, Chief Financial Officer

James Rodino, Zoning Officer 


Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Merrill.    

Council President La Ronde requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.

   
The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 8, 2014.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2014, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 12, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, called for an investigation at 51-53 Willow Avenue, explaining that the homeowners did not follow the guidelines of their Certificate of Appropriateness and unique architectural features had been removed.  Further explaining that a complaint and inspection occurred in June 2014, the speaker noted the property remains in violation.   

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
2015 Capital Ordinances – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod confirmed that two bond ordinances would be introduced.  The first allows for the 2015 sanitary sewer inspection and repair program while the second provides for various 2015 capital improvements.    

2.
Acceptance of Deed and Title to County Public Works Facility – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this ordinance confirms the Borough’s purchase of the County Public Works Facility and authorizes the acceptance of the deed and title for the property.

3.
Appointment of Tax Sewer and Collector – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod noted that this resolution confirms the appointment of Patrick DeBlasio as part-time Tax and Sewer Collector. 
4.
Health Ordinances – L.L.R.  Council President La Ronde reported the council’s desire to transition to an 8½ x 11 code book.  Mr. Phoenix will confirm the inclusion of the health ordinances as well as the update of the website upon completion of the codification process, he concluded.   

5.
Docusafe – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod stated that this resolution authorizes the execution of an agreement with Docusafe, Inc. for the transport, storage and maintenance of Borough files. 

OLD BUSINESS:
1.
Parks & Recreation Ordinance – L.L.R.  Council President La Ronde requested a minor change to the ordinance, specifically the minimum number of Recreation Committee members as seven rather than eleven. Acknowledging the request, Mr. Bernstein confirmed the ordinance remains eligible for first reading contingent upon publication with the change.  He assured that the text of the amended ordinance would be provided to the Clerk’s Office for publication.  
 
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  

Mr. Stabile reported on the recent Economic Development Committee meeting which included discussions on the opening and closing of several businesses along Route 22 as well as the expansion of the farmers’ market to include live music by six different bands.   
Motion to adjourn by Ms. Miller, seconded by Mr. Stabile and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m.








Borough Clerk

Council President

4/13/15

